	
	 

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE
M-00011468

F0007 


September 29, 2005

RE:
M-00011468 F0007 – PMO II – Proposed Revisions to PA PAP, filed May 27, 2005, based on Revisions to the NY PAP, adopted by the NY PSC on March 17, 2005 

This Secretarial letter defers Commission consideration of the May 27, 2005 proposed revisions to the Pennsylvania Performance Assurance Plan (PA PAP) until a pending review and possible revision of the Verizon Footprint PAP and New York PAP (NY PAP) have been completed and the PA Carrier Working Group (PA CWG) has had time to consider any resulting revisions (or inaction).  This deferral is at the request of the PA CWG, based upon consensus reached in the PA CWG.  This is a ministerial delay only.  It is without prejudice to the merits of any positions heretofore expressed (or not expressed) in support of or against the May 27, 2005 proposed PA PAP revisions.  

After Verizon PA filed the May 27, 2005 proposed PA PAP revisions, Cavalier Telephone, Mid‑Atlantic, LLC (Cavalier), requested a PA-specific re-evaluation of the PA PAP allocations, asserting that there was no record to support the proposed PA PAP changes.  Broadview Networks, Inc., and Metropolitan Telecommunications, Inc., jointly supported the Cavalier request.  After preliminary discussions in the PA CWG, Verizon PA filed a written request for deferral, substantiating the consensus to defer.  No objections were filed, and at the regularly scheduled September 6, 2005, public session of the PA CWG, the consensus to request deferral was confirmed.  

Accordingly, Commission consideration of the May 27, 2005 proposed PA PAP revisions is hereby deferred pending conclusion of the footprint-wide consideration of the related matter, request of an interested party, recommendation of the Pa CWG, commencement of a PA-specific review of the PA PAP, or further pronouncement on this matter by this Commission, whichever comes sooner.  If you have any questions, please contact Ted Farrar, 717‑783‑5941, in the Commission’s Bureau of Fixed Utility Services, or Louise Fink Smith, 717‑787‑8866, in the Commission’s Law Bureau.






Very truly yours,






James J. McNulty






Secretary

cc:
Service Lists:  M-00011468 and M-00011468 F0007






